





500 Summer St NE E-15 Salem, OR, 97301 Voice: 503-945-5600

TTY: 503-945-6214

April 20, 2022

Dear Provider,

The State and SEIU has reached an agreement to offer homecare workers and personal care attendants a \$150 settlement payment for each time a worker received a partial payment between August 1, 2021, and March 12, 2022.

Example: If a worker received two partial payments between August 1, 2021, and March 12, 2022, they would receive a settlement check for \$300 ($$150 \times 2 = 300).

Settlement payments will be processed Saturday, April 23, 2022, and will include a list of the vouchers related to the partial payment(s) on the check stub. The checks will be distributed on Monday, April 25, 2022. Please note that taxes will not be taken out of these payments.

The Oregon Home Care Commission Customer Relations Unit at 877-624-6080 or OHCC.CustomerRelations@dhsoha.state.or.us can answer any questions about settlement payments.

Mike McCormick, Interim Director Office of Aging and People with Disabilities Cheryl Miller, Executive Director Oregon Home Care Commission

Steve Allen, Director OHA Behavioral Health